Remains From Fresh Kills Could Move to Proposed Memorial Park on Staten Island
The long campaign for respectful burial of unidentified remains at Fresh Kills may have taken a large step forward this week with the announcement of a possible compromise. WTC Families for Proper Burial has offered a proposal to relocate the more than 1.5 million tons of World Trade Center material buried on a former Fresh Kills landfill trash mound to a pristine section of the Fresh Kills property.  A 16-acre memorial would be created at the top of the new burial site so family members and others could visit to pay respects to those who perished on 9/11. The proposal has the backing of Staten Island Borough President James Molinaro. 

WTC Families for Proper Burial founder Diane Horning said, “"Our goal, ultimately, is to get them off the trash. If this is the only way we could do that, we will make this a decent, respectful cemetery. It is appealing because it could be done quickly," in a Staten Island Advance article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/Ground_Zero/article_002518.php   The new plan is also far less costly—running about 80 million dollars—than alternate proposals to relocate the remains. The low cost makes the plan much more acceptable to the City of New York, the Port Authority and other agencies that would foot the bill.   
The proposed site to relocate the remains is a 26-acre parcel in an area called "The Point” that has never been used as landfill. Once filled in with the World Trade Center material, the memorial park would reach to a height of 60 feet, allowing visitors a direct view of Lower Manhattan. The proposal, if implemented, would only take nine to 12 months to complete, which appeals to families seeking closure after a long struggle to remove the remains from a garbage dump. 

The relocated burial area would contain a memorial with grave markers for each of the 2,749 people killed in the attacks. Flags from each victim's native country would also surround the memorial, according to a rendering prepared by Albany-based Clough Harbour & Associates LLP for Taylor Recycling, a company working with WTC Families for Proper Burial on the proposal.

According to Diane Horning, the plan is “a logical, moral and sensible solution." The proposal also has the early support of some City officials, though NYC Mayor Michael Bloomberg has yet to weigh in. Bloomberg has called previous relocation plans, some with price tags up to $1 billion, infeasible for the City. Hopefully VOICES E-newsletter will have more encouraging news on the proposal to report soon.
